



## JURIEN BAY FORESHORE WORKING GROUP MEETING MINUTES

5pm Wednesday, 10 February 2021  
Meeting room at Shire of Dandaragan Administration Centre, Jurien Bay

ATTENDANCE
Tiges Morton, Carla Blake, Ann Eyre, Jeremy Carter, Lincoln Deane, Mary Arthur, Brent Bailey (SOD), David Chidlow (SOD), Michelle Perkins (SOD - online), Cristi McPhee (SOD)
APOLOGIES
Christine Brandenburg

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	AGENDA
1)  2)	<b>DECLARATION OF ANY POTENTIAL OR ACTUAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST</b>  <b>BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Jeremy Carter has been asked by a contractor putting a submission in for construction of the pavilion to sub-contract part of the construct. BB advised that no significant discussion about pavilion was needed tonight however Jeremy may need to leave the room if any discussion in the future about pavilion tender was tabled.</li> <li>1. Shelters – BB advised a 3<sup>rd</sup> 4x4m shelter will be added at the southern end and a shadow analysis will take place to ensure there is sufficient shade available.</li> <li>2. Lighting – BB advised that the lighting for the skatepark was considered by Council at the January OCM who determined that the facility lighting would proceed as per lighting design draft from Convic/DNS Lighting.</li> <li>3. Brent advised that Expression of Interest for Café is still open.</li> <li>4. David advised that tender for pavilion is still open.</li> </ol>
2)	<b>NEW BUSINESS</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. New working group members – Cr Eyre &amp; BB welcomed new members Lincoln Deane and Mary</li> </ol>

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	AGENDA
		<p>Arthur to the working group and touched on what has been discussed at previous meetings.</p> <p>2. Playground concepts – 3 playground concepts were tabled and it was acknowledged that this is Council’s largest playground investment.</p> <p>Phase 3: BB - Seal design is still to go through work costings. Although Phase 3 have the skills and expertise to complete the playground at a high quality, costing may exceed the budget. Additional feedback from the group suggests they would like to see play equipment spread out to cater to all ages, rather than one large piece of play equipment where young people may not feel safe playing with teens/older people.</p> <p>Landscape Elements: BB – acknowledged that this concept responds well to the nature play theme, although budget must be a consideration.</p> <p>Earthcare Landscapes: BB advised that the submission responds well to the concept. Shade has been well thought out and the extent and spacing of objects caters to all ages. Materials such as old trees, rocks and power poles etc. can be locally sourced. The group recommended a callout for community involvement in gathering materials.</p> <p>MP- touched on access and inclusion – previous discussion with local parent of a child with mobility issues, who is willing to go over plans and provide feedback for mobility and accessibility issues.</p> <p>BB- asked group members to provide their preferences and feedback to MP by Monday 15 February.</p>
	<p><b>NEXT MEETING DATE/CLOSURE</b></p>	<p>24/2/21 (to be confirmed)</p> <p>Meeting closed at 6pm</p>